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November general election ballot includes building budget 


Board of Ed approves referendum 


The Board of Education voted 4-2 to place a $3.3 million building budget referendum on the November general election ballot. 152 persons attended Monday’s meeting.


The board first heard a report from Superintendent Arlene P. Dunlap that enrollment in the district is up 8 percent from last year. She called this “disturbing because we are running out of space in our classrooms, and education is suffering because of it.” 


She asked the board to approve a $3.3 million building program for the district. 


The money would allow the building of a new elementary school and a new middle school. The new elementary school would be built on the east side of town, where two new housing developments are located. The middle school would be built in the central part of town and would serve two of the elementary schools now feeding in to Wood Oaks Middle School. 


Voting for placing the referendum on the ballot included President Leonard Hammond, George Bailey, Ellen Massey, and Ramon Chavez. Massey said, “Clearly, quite clearly, we need these new schools. We are 50 years behind the times in this town.” 


Voting against adding said referendum were Jack Armstrong and Verne Shestak. Armstrong shouted that “this is a waste of the taxpayers’ money!” 


President Hammond told Armstrong, “you are out of order.” 


The meeting adjourned around 9:30p.m. Asked to comment on the referendum issue, Senior Class President Kimberly Hawkins said, “Sounds good to me.”  

